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SEASON KICKS-OFF WITH 
LEE METCALF BIRD WALK
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[image: image4.wmf]Bitterroot Audubon kicks off its 2009-2010 season with an outing at the Metcalf Refuge Monday, September 21st, beginning at 6:00 p.m. 

Please meet at the Refuge Center meeting room first for a brief meeting. Following the meeting, Deb Goslin of the Refuge will take us to special places on the Refuge where we will see birds and other wildlife preparing for migration as well as colder weather. Be sure to bring your binoculars, warm clothes and a flashlight (just in case). The public is welcome. The Lee Metcalf Refuge is located north of Stevensville. For further information contact Kay Fulton at 642-3794.

RAPTOR MIGRATION WORKSHOP AND FIELDTRIP
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Bitterroot Audubon will sponsor a Friday evening workshop on Raptor Migration by Steve Hoffman, Director of Montana Audubon and former Director of Hawk Watch International. Steve will also lead a fieldtrip to Sula Peak Lookout all day Saturday to watch raptors in migration.  Observers in the past have recorded large numbers of raptors, including Red-tailed Hawks, Golden Eagles, Goshawks, Cooper’s Hawks, and Sharp-shinned Hawks.

The dates are Friday, September 25th, 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm at the Forest Service Headquarters in Hamilton and Saturday, September 26th, from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. The cost of the workshop and fieldtrip is $20. A few spaces are available at $10 for those wishing to attend just the fieldtrip. 
You can register early by contacting Kay Fulton at 642-3794. Spaces in both workshop and fieldtrip are limited, so advance registration is recommended.
Letter from the President
By Peter Allen
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Let me begin my term as your president by saying that I’m happy to take up the gavel so ably wielded by Fred Weisbecker for the last three years.  We honor him for the time and dedication he brought to the office. Fred has graciously consented to remain on your board as both Vice-President and Conservation Chairperson, so you’ll be hearing from him again, and I’ll be very grateful for his assistance.  

[image: image8.jpg]


These are exciting and challenging times for our Society.  We’ll be working with Montana Audubon and Five Valleys Audubon to host the state-wide Birding Festival next year.  That will take work and support from all of our members who are willing to contribute to the effort.  The Board alone cannot carry the load, so we solicit your involvement.  We’ll also be continuing our efforts to promote appropriate management practices for the Bitterroot River IBA (Important Bird Area), which we have adopted.  Several members of your board will be travelling to Missoula this month to meet with Five Valleys and Montana Audubon to discuss the management of IBA’s.  I’ll also be meeting with the board of Montana Audubon as your Chapter Representative.  Along the way, we’ll have fine presentations each month as well as workshops and field trips – the ‘bread & butter’ of an Audubon chapter.

A recent survey by the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service reported that Montana leads the nation, with 40% of the population finding pleasure in watching birds.  As this year begins, I’d like to challenge each member to promote Bitterroot Audubon to those who may be interested or sympathetic, but are not (yet) members.  Let’s encourage them to join us. Invite them to go on a fieldtrip us or attend a meeting, and extend a greeting to new faces you see at meetings.  We know that others are out there; let’s see if we can bring them into the fold.
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U.S.F.S. Travel Management Plan
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By Fred Weisbecker, Conservation Chair

The U.S. Forest Service has recently released travel management plan options for our local National Forest. After two years of scoping meetings, open houses, and written comments they have presented four options. Option one, their preferred option, is slightly weighted toward non motorized travel. The other three options swing from lots of motorized access to no motorized travel to leaving things as they are now.

The Forest Service is taking comments on the plan options until November 5, 2009. The board of Bitterroot Audubon will study the options in the next two months and look at the relationship of each to birds in the valley and then decide if we should formally comment as a chapter. Feel free to make your own written comments too. You can stop by a USFS office and pick up a CD to take home or look at maps and hard copies at one of their four locations in the valley or at any local library. Remember, written comments really do make a difference.
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What’s the Story, Story?  By Jim Story
Question:  Why do geese fly in “V” formations?
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Answer:  The answer to that question is still in doubt.  One theory is that “V” formations improve the aerodynamics of the entire flock.  All but the lead bird may be able to gain lift from the circular air movement (vortices) around the wing-tip of the bird in front of it.  To be most effective, the wing tip of a following bird should be about 1/4 of a wingspan from that of a bird in front of it.  But photographs of flying geese reveal that they do not travel in formations that allow flight efficiency.  Thus, the use of “V” formations may simply be a method for maintaining visual contact, but more studies are required to gain an understanding of this behavior.

Monitoring Vaux’s Swifts 
By Kate Stone

I am working with National Audubon to monitor migrating Vaux’s swifts. Vaux's swifts breed in the Bitterroot, and in the fall start congregating in large numbers prior to migration. They use hollow trees and chimneys as roost sites, and several hundred up to thousands of birds may use one roost. There are a few historical roost sites in the Bitterroot, including locations in downtown Stevensville and Hamilton.

The few observations of one traditional roost site, the Fire Hall in Hamilton, suggest that Vaux’s swift numbers may be much lower at this site than they have been in the past. The most seen this year is 10 individuals; observations in the past recorded several hundred individuals. Surveys near the Rocky Mountain Laboratory, another historical roosting area, yielded no swifts. 

I am looking for people to either volunteer to monitor a known roost site, or to let me know if they have seen Vaux’s swifts using a specific roost. Surveys are conducted for one hour prior to sunset, and can take place from now to the end of September. Birders of all abilities are encouraged to make observations, as Vaux’s swifts are very easy to identify. They are also a lot of fun to watch as they flutter and zoom around roost sites, making many feints before quickly plunging in.

Please contact me at 381-1115 or krosestone@hotmail.com if you would like to participate or if you know of a potential roost site.

Audubon Adventures 

By Leslie Nyce

We would like to thank the generous people who made it possible for 12 classrooms to receive Audubon Adventures materials for the 2008-2009 school year.  Those wonderful people are:  Len & Mimi Sauer, Bill Gabriel, Nancy & John Coe, Sharon Browder, Judy & Bob Hoy, Fred Weisbecker, Carol Santos, Campbell Massey, Carol Treis, and Ree van Oppen.  We could not have done it without you!

Hot off the presses: the 2009-2010 kit is titled, “Action for Planet Earth,” an exploration of earth science topics from a conservation perspective. The 4 specific topics include Water, Energy, Habitats, and Pennies for the Planet. If you are a classroom teacher in grades 3-6 and would like to receive materials, send an email to Leslie Nyce at bas4education@hotmail.com to sign up. Please put “Audubon Adventures” in the subject line and include your school, grade and contact information with a phone number where you can be reached. 
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This month Susie Duff takes over as Hospitality Chair, a position filled in the past several years by Ree van Oppen.  Many thanks to both Ree for all her work in the past and to Susie for stepping up.





Check our Website!


� HYPERLINK "http://www.BitterrootAudubon.org" �www.BitterrootAudubon.org�


for


Information about the Vaux’s Swift, our Bird of the Month,


and


You’ll also find reports on this last summer’s fieldtrips.
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Sep 21	Mtg & Fieldtrip, 6 pm


	Lee Metcalf NWR


	(Board meeting @ 5 pm)


 Oct 19	Audubon Mtg, 7 pm


	USFS Bldg, Hamilton


	(Board meeting @ 5 pm)


Nov 16	Audubon Mtg, 7 pm


	Lee Metcalf NWR


	(Board meeting @ 5 pm)


Dec	Christmas Bird Counts


	Great Falls


June 26-27	 Lee Metcalf BioBlitz





NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY


MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION





Become a member of the National Audubon Society and Bitterroot Audubon [Chapter Code C9ZN580Z].  You will receive Audubon magazine, Bitterroot Audubon Newsletter and a membership card.  Call Judy Williams, Membership Chair, 363-1951, to receive the newsletter.  Introductory membership is $20.





Name:                                                                           


Address:                                                                       


City:                                                                             


State:                      Zip:                                               


 


Send this application and your check to:


�


		Membership Data Center


		PO Box 422250


		Palm Coast FL 


		32142-2250





Local Supporting Membership


The Bitterroot Audubon Chapter now offers a Supporting Membership for only $15/year.  These members will be supporting local chapter activities, will receive 9 issues of the newsletter and will enjoy Chapter benefits.  If you or someone you know is interested in this kind of affiliation, complete this form.


Name:                                                                                  


Address:                                                                              


City:                                                                                    


State:                              	Zip:                                          


Email:                                                                                 


Send this application with $15 to:


Bitterroot Audubon Supporting Member


PO Box 326, Hamilton, MT 59840





After many years of handling the distribution of the newsletter, Mary Thomas has relinquished this duty.  Many thanks are due to Mary for her service and dedication to this task.








